DELAWARE COMMISSION OF VETERANS AFFAIRS

MEETING MINUTES

DECEMBER 15, 2009
Members Present: Lardizzone, Kitson, Carroll, Corsa, Evans, Goss, Harden, Keithley, Lank, Newstadt, Sarg, Thompson, Timberman, Wasson and Weir

Staff Present: Davila and Quinlan
Guests: James Collins (SOS), Nate Robinson (SBA), Bill McMullen (AF Sergeants Association) and Betty Lou Evans (American Legion) 

The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance to our Nation’s Flag.

Chairman Lardizzone was notified by the Bear Cemetery Administrator that the following organizations needed to provide flags: KWVA-2, VFW-3, AMVETS-3, CPVA-3, American Legion-3, MOPH-3, DELVETS-3, and VVA-3.  Introduction of guests. 
Mr. Robinson reiterated that the Small Business Association (SBA) of Delaware is trying to reach out and help veterans that have small businesses. SBA has a lot of funds and free workshops available to help assist them in making their business better or maintaining what they have. He would like to get e-mail addresses so he can provide information about the programs available. Mr. Robinson also offered to visit the organizations to share the information. 
Mr. McMullen reported that the Air Force Sergeants Association held their holiday party and children’s holiday party last week at both Andrews and Dover AFB. 

Ms. Quinlan provided the updated Veterans Home donation list to the Commission and presented the monthly update.  Mr. Collins announced that interviews for the new Veterans Home Administrator would be conducted next week and the contract for the new pavilion came in lower then originally estimated. 
Commissioner Harden corrected a statement made by Commissioner Evans in the November meeting minutes. The statement read “The Department Oratorical Contest will be held at Wesley College on January 5, 2009” and the date should have read “January 5, 2010”.

MOTION BY HARDEN TO ACCEPT NOVEMBER COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES AS CORRECTED, SECONDED BY WASSON, MOTION CARRIED.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

CEMETERY COMMITTEE

Commissioner Wasson reported that both the Northern and Southern Cemeteries distributed wreaths in participation with “Wreaths Across America” and both events were well attended. Mr. Davila reported that construction at the Southern Cemetery was moving along well and provided additional details.  Mr. Davila also spoke about plot allowances and discussion followed. 
PERSONNEL
Commissioner Thompson reported that Greg Bee was selected as the Administrator for the Southern Cemetery.  Mr. Davila reported that he has requested to fill the position that Mr. Bee vacated.  Discussion followed concerning the lack of manning at the Cemeteries. 
PUBLIC RELATIONS
To thank various individuals and organizations for their help and support of our veterans, Commissioner Weir posted a message in the local newspapers.  He also provided information on how others can help.  He reported that the Bridgeville Fire Company was celebrating their 100th Anniversary and sent them a congratulatory letter from the Commission. 

ORGANIZATIONAL REPORTS

Carroll (MOPH) – They are planning to have a recognition night at the Blue Rocks in August around the National Purple Heart Day. 
Corsa (VVA) – He participated in the Wounded Warriors Fund project and highly recommended all organizations participate; as the recipients are in great need of this program. 
Evans (American Legion) – In late November, Post 28 picked up veterans from Walter Reed Medical Center took them to Rehoboth for the weekend and then again in early December to Wilmington for the weekend where they were hosted by DELVETS Post 1.
Goss (KWVA) – The KWVA is working on a plaque for the Veterans Home and will hold a dedication ceremony when it is complete. Recently they donated $20,000 to Walter Reed Medical Center and yesterday received a $500 donation from Southwest Airlines. They are also planning a golf tournament in the spring. 
Harden (WAVES) – They recently held their Christmas party and meeting at which time, they boxed items to be sent to the troops overseas.
Kitson (VFW) – He reminded everyone about the Red, White & Blue Gala and announced that the National Commander & Chief, Tommy Treadwell, will be the national representative. 
Keithley (40 & 8) – He received notification that there will be a Deployment Ceremony on January 6, 2010, 11:00 am, at the Readiness Center. 
Lank (MOWW) – They recently had the Retired Officers Association Christmas party in Wilmington.
Lardizzone (DAV) – They recently had their Christmas party and Congressman Castle and Senator Carper attended. 
Newstadt (JWV) – They purchased wall mounts for televisions in patient rooms at the VA Hospital.  They are planning another poppy drive in April 2010.  On May 16, 2010, the will have their installation of new officers.  He also announced that the Army National Guard band would be performing a Christmas concert at the Baby Grand in Wilmington. 
Sarg (MOAA) – They had their Christmas party and “Toys for Tots” drive at the Wild Quail Country Club. 
Thompson (MCL) – All five attachments have been busy with the “Toys for Tots” and between now and December 20th will pass out all the toys.  It was much harder to collect this year but they think they will be able to cover the whole state. 
Timberman (CPVA) - They have moved into their new building off RT 40 in Bear and are very happy.
Wasson (DELVETS) – He reported they had their Christmas dinner dance and it was well attended. The Women’s Activities Committee (WAC) collected and sent items to the troops overseas.
Weir (AMVETS) – An application for a new post in Milford has been submitted to National.  They received a letter from the Home of the Brave thanking them for the food they donated.  The Commander at the Seaford VFW is in Christiana Hospital.
NEW BUSINESS

Commissioner Timberman is requesting the Commission find out why the Director of the Wilmington VA does not hold open forum meetings.  Mr. Davila told him the matter would be looked into.
ITEMS FOR THE GOOD AND WELFARE OF THE ORGANIZATION

Commissioner Newstadt requested clarification as to what role the Commission has concerning the operation of the Delaware Veterans Home. Chairman Lardizzone indicated that a meeting has been scheduled in January 2010 with legislators to discuss the issue. 
DATE OF NEXT MEETING:  
JANUARY 19, 2010 (10:00 AM)

LOCATION:



Robbins Bldg, 802 Silver Lake Blvd, Suite 100






Dover, DE

ADJOURNED
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